Proposed Bylaw change for local church to adopt the proposed Revised Statement of Faith for the EFCC.

Rob Stewart, LPD, May, 2008

In anticipation of the discussion and potential adoption of the revised EFCC Statement of Faith at our EFCC National Conference in July, we want to assure you that, should this be adopted by conference, local churches can also adopt it in a number of ways. Here are some of them.

1. Some district churches would have to do nothing. One church states in its constitution that its statement of faith will be, “that of the EFCC.” No changes are needed.

2. Some churches can change their constitutions without a lot of difficulty.

3. Some churches are unable to change the statement of faith as written in their constitution because it is written as being, “unalterable.”

In such cases, one cannot change the statement of faith without “de-listing” and re-listing with the provincial government. This can be arduous. We have a simpler suggestion, this being to add a bylaw change that would read something like:

Article __ Statement of Faith (This must be worded differently than the existing article - i.e, if your current Constitution article reads, “Doctrinal Statement,” you may add a “Statement of Faith,” as an additional article. If your constitution already has a Statement of Faith as an article, you might add the EFCC Statement of Faith as an article with a different title – i.e “Revised Statement of Faith”).  
The ______________________ Church, in harmony with the EFCC adoption of the revised Statement of Faith at National conference, July 2008, have accepted the 2008 EFCC Statement of Faith and will apply it in our church’s teaching, publications and practice.

EFCC 2008 Statement of Faith to follow …

Such a change would be acceptable to Victoria and would enable your church to join in the spirit and unity of the EFCC without having the potential hassles associated with changing an unalterable element in a constitution.

In simply adding a new article to your constitution, we are aware that in a court of law, the former article in the constitution would take precedence over the latter, but then such division over matters regarded as secondary would be against the spirit and ethos of the EFCC.

We provide this information to you as a resource for your church. It would be presumptuous for us to at this time predict the decision of National Conference regarding the revised Statement of Faith, but we wanted you to have this information ahead of time. It is my hope that our decision on the Statement of Faith will be based upon its contents and not the process of implementation.

Should the Statement of Faith be adopted, please be assured that our district will be here to work closely with you and to seek means of implementation for your church that are practical.

May God bless you as you serve him.

Rob Stewart,

lpd superintendent

